Holly Stampede Youth Football and Cheer Meeting Monday, April 15th, 2024. 6:30pm. Holly Police Department, 315 S Broad St, Holly, MI 48442

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Destiney Bailey at 6:39pm.

Roll Call of the Board

Present:

Destiney Bailey -President

Mike Bishop - Vice President

Briana Opalewski - Secretary

Pat Casey - Field Agent

Christine Prekup - Fundraiser Coordinator

Trevor Bailey - Head of Tackle (Via Phone)

Absent:

Dan Couchman - Treasurer

Janelle Rose - Player/Parent Agent

Victoria Mingo- Williams - Concessions Manager

Brett Maurer - Head of Flag

Cara Dovre - Head of Cheer

Approval of Agenda

Destiney Bailey moved to approve the agenda for today's meeting. Seconded by Christine Prekup. **Motion passed unanimously.**

Board Reports

President - Destiney Bailey

- As of today registration numbers are Flag 4, Intro to Cheer 0, Tackle Cheer 2, Tackle Football 2, JV Football 4.
- States that the old website has been canceled. We did have to pay for this month and can use it until May 1st.

- Destiney says she is willing to email Kinnamon about field use and what we pay to use them.
- She suggested we pick a date that works with everyone on the board to go through the storage unit together.
- States we're going to set up a table at Holly El May 17th and Patterson June 5th.
- We received free chain gangs from Parks and Rec.
- Suggested we have mandatory parent meetings at the beginning of the season to go over volunteering expectations, fundraisers, and attendance affecting playtime.

Vice President - Mike Bishop

- He states that there's another coaches meeting for football this weekend. He will watch out for the dates for camp.
- Mike suggested as a way to not have to worry about chain gang volunteers is to recruit highschool students for certain positions and possibly pay them \$20 a game. When we make \$1200 for gate fees, \$20 a game isn't bad.

Secretary - Briana Opalewski

• Nothing new to add

Field Agent - Pat Casey

- Asked if we still thought about having teams work the other teams games for volunteer hours. Freshman work JV. JV work Freshman. He thinks it'll be easier for him to keep track of and better for accountability.
- Pat suggests incentives for the announcer volunteer position is a good idea. Possibly a waived registration fee?

Fundraising Coordinator - Christine Prekup

• Chirstine states she has an update to the "Holly Staycation" Fundraiser she's putting together. Battle Alley and Jays bar donated to it. She's putting together a flyer. Destiny will give her the Stampede Canva Login.

Heads of Football and Cheer Reports

Head of Tackle - Trevor Bailey

• Nothing new to add

Head of Flag - Brett Maurer

• Nothing new to add

Head of Cheer - Cara Dovre

• Nothing new to add

Old Business

- Registration
 - Destiney states that June 1st will be our tentative Family Fun Day/In Person Registration.
- Fittings
- Equipment Needs
 - Destiny states that we may need some help with purchasing helmets, pads and the trailer from other board members because Trevors schedule is crazy right now.
 - Mike suggested that coaches/seasoned coaches go through the tackling pads in the storage unit and we sell what we don't use to buy things that we will use.
 - o Mike also suggests we hand out equipment after our July camps are held.
- Trailer Update
- Fundraising
 - Christine suggests buying items for a "spirit wear sale" with decals and tattoos.
 She asked what a good number to order would be. 250 pieces?
 - Mike suggests bracelets too.
 - O Destiny says we'll use these at the HEL and Patterson Carnivals.
 - Destiney Bailey makes a motion to spend up to \$750 on fundraising merchandise. Seconded by Mike Bishop. Motion passed unanimously.
- Cheer meeting update
- Uniforms
 - Mike is reaching out to player prints to see how much time we need for uniforms.

New Business

Adjournment

Meeting adjourned by Destiney Bailey at 8:15 p.m.

I respectfully submit the PROPOSED minutes as an accurate account of the business conducted by the Holly Stampede Youth Football and Cheer Board of Directors during the March 18, 2024, Regular Board Meeting.

Submitted By: Briana Opalewski – Secretary Date: 04/15/2024